


 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  12th JANUARY 2025 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcn.live 
WEBCAM:  www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcn.live 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

 Emergency numbers: 

 Knock:  094-9388100   

 Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

 Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am; Saturday 7.30pm. 
***************************** 

Thomas & Kathleen Connell, Redford & decd. of the Connell & Molloy families 

PJ Kelly, Bekan & Liam Carney, Kildare 

Mark & Eileen Waldron, Cave 

Danny & Annette Fadian, Achill & Padraic Phillips, Leow 

Peter & Kathleen Regan, Agloragh 

Richard Grogan, Devlis & Tom Kelly, Merseyside 

Michael & Kitty Nolan, Erritt, Castlerea 

Nellie, Tom & Seamus Lyons, Ballinastoka  

Tom & John Fitzmaurice & decd. Tullaghane 

John, Teresa & John Murphy & Phyllis Nolan, Cartron North, Tooreen  

Jack & Maureen Ruane , Ballincar, Sligo 

Anthony Waldron, Clagnagh & Matthew Barnaville, London 

Jimmy, John & Helena Finnegan, Bohogue 

Thomas, Mary, Martin, & Terry McDonagh, Tooraree 

Mary & Peter Gallagher, Derrintogher & Bridie Goldstein, Long Island 
 

 

SUNDAY 19TH JANUARY– MONTH’S MIND 
Jim McLoughlin, Carrowreagh 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 9pm (when possible) Mondays 

to Fridays, continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2 FM and streamed on the parish 

webcam: https://www.mcn.live/camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis or on our website: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie.  
 

“GROW IN LOVE”: The preparation programme for children celebrating the  

Sacraments of Reconciliation & Holy Communion later this year continues at 7.30pm 

Mass this Saturday evening 11th January. Our focus this month is on teaching them about 

Baptism, the sacrament through which new members are welcomed into our parish family. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Between 9am & 7pm daily. 
 

BAPTISMS 

First Saturday & third Sunday 

of the month at 11.00am. 

Minimum of four weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 
 
 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  13th-18th JANUARY 2025 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

13th-19th Jan. READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Joe Byrne, Marion Regan 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Breege Halpin, Frances Mulhern  

Wednesday 
 

Mary Donnelly Margaret Byrne, Mary Sykes 

Friday Paula Donnellan Willie Broderick, Irene Healy 

Saturday 7.30pm John Doyle Jacinta Flynn, Jenny Glynn, Tim Byrne,  
Seamus Mulrennan  

Sunday 10am Maura Murphy Willie Broderick, Margaret Tarpey, Aileen 
Burke, Geraldine Murphy 

Recently Deceased - We remember in our prayers: 
Seamus Waldron, Cottage; 

Robert Kelly, Dublin & formerly Hazelhill, brother of Aidan Kelly, Hazelhill 

PPC MEETING: The next meeting of the Parish Pastoral  

Council takes place this Monday night 13th January at 8.30pm in 

the Community Hall. 
 

CONFIRMATION: A meeting of parents/ guardians of the  

Confirmation classes will take place in the Community Hall this  

 Tuesday 14th January at 8pm. All parents are asked to attend. 

The 2025 Confirmation ceremony will take place on Thursday 

13th March.  
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY takes place at the 10am Mass next 

Sunday 19th January. Children aged 4-8 are invited into the   

Sacristy during Mass, and will return to their parents after  

Communion. 
 

LATIN MASS: The next Latin Mass takes place in the Blessed 

Sacrament Chapel, Knock this Sunday 12th Jan at 6pm. 

CHRISTIAN UNITY: The annual Week of Prayer for Christian 

Unity runs from Saturday 18th to 25th January. This year, in 

addition to being a Jubilee Year based on the theme “Pilgrims of 

Hope, is also the 1700th anniversary of the first Ecumenical  

Council of the Church, the Council of Nicaea, held in 325 which 

gathered Christian communities from around the world to 

strengthen their relationships as the Church of Jesus Christ. 
 

PRIESTS’ CHRISTMAS COLLECTION: Sincere thanks to 

those who have already returned their Christmas envelopes. 

Your ongoing support & generosity is appreciated. Envelopes 

can be returned at Masses or to the parish office. For those  

wishing to make on online donation, the IBAN is  

IE97 AIBK 9374 4421 3423 54.  
 

BALLYHAUNIS ACTIVE RETIREMENT GROUP:  
The bi-weekly meetings will  

recommence on Wednesday 29th 

January at 1.30pm in the Communal 

House, Clare Court with the Annual 

General Meeting taking place on 

Wed. 12th February during the  

regular meeting. All welcome. 
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL is looking for volunteers for the new 

Vincent’s Charity Shop opening in Ballyhaunis later this month. 

If you can spare a few hours per week to help this important  

charity in our community, email vincents.ballyhaunis@svp.ie 

We are also looking for TUS and RSS scheme workers to join 

our team. 
 

WOOLLY CRAFT CLUB: Knitters, spinners, weavers, dyers, 

crochet creators and anyone interested in learning the crafts is 

welcome to attend at Ballyhaunis Community Hall next Saturday 

18th January from 11am to 2pm. 
 

KIDS’ MOVIE: “IF” will be screened in the Community Hall on 

Saturday next 18th Jan. at 3pm. Family movie, all welcome.  

Donations towards the Hall restoration fund will be accepted. 
 

IRISH CATHOLIC NEWSPAPER: Copies are available in the 

church porch at a cost of €3. Place money in candelabra coinbox. 

 

UPDATE ON CHURCH REFURBISHMENT PLANS: 
Last November, I spoke at weekend Masses about the planned 
refurbishment of the interior of the church. Phase One of this 
refurbishment involves the painting of the entire interior of the 
church. The whole electrical system also needs to be upgraded 
and this will also form part of this initial  phase of refurbishment. 
This will entail a complete rewiring of the building, the  
installation of a new modern, more energy-efficient lighting  
system, emergency lighting, fire alarm and signed emergency 
exits.  

 

Weekday Masses 
Commencing next Wednesday January 15th, weekday Mass will 
be celebrated in the Community (Parochial) Hall at 10am. 
Having spoken to MCN media who host the livestreaming of our 
Masses from the church, it is hoped to livestream the weekday 
Masses via a mobile tab.  
 

Weekend Masses, Funerals and Baptisms. 
Weekend Masses, funerals and baptisms will continue to be  
celebrated in the church.  
The Confirmation Ceremony on March 13th will take place in 
Knock Basilica at 12pm. 
 

Blessed Sacrament Chapel 
During the course of each day, parishioners like to pop into the 
church to say a prayer and perhaps to light a candle. While there 
will not be access to the main body of the church during  
weekdays, we will make every effort to maintain access to the 
Blessed Sacrament chapel and the candelabra next to the  
entrance of the chapel during the week. However, even this  
access will have to be temporarily denied for a time to allow for 
the painting of the area around the porch and entrance to the 
chapel.  
The aim is to have the bulk of Phase One works completed in 
time for Holy Week, commencing April 14th, 2025. 
 

Obviously, work like this will involve inconveniencing parish-
ioners and all who are in the habit of using the church building 
for worship and prayer. We aim to keep that inconvenience to a 
minimum.  
We are blessed to have such a beautiful church building that has 
been handed onto us by previous generations who built and 
maintained the church in difficult, less prosperous times.  
We ask for your patience and above all your prayers for the  
successful completion of the project. 
Finally, I wish to express my gratitude to the members of  Parish 
Pastoral Council, the Parish Finance Committee and all who 
have given so generously of their time in progressing the project 
to this point.  
 

Fr Stephen 
   ************ 
 

THE CATECHISM CAFÉ presents “Faith in a Faithless 

World” - an evening of talks, panel discussion and Q & A in St. 

John’s Centre, Knock Shrine on Friday 31st January at 7.30pm. 

Guest speakers include Senator Ronan Mullen, Ben Scallon 

(Gript Media), Ciaran Clarke (MMA fighter) and Clodagh  

Gallagher (Aid to the Church in Need). All welcome. Light  

refreshments on the night. 
 

MAYO STOMA SUPPORT GROUP will hold a meeting on 

Thursday 23rd January at 7pm in the Ellison Hotel, Castlebar.  

All welcome. If attending, please text your name to 087 6275766. 
 

PARISH NEWSLETTER: Items for the newsletter can be 

emailed to ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  

 

Offertory Collection 

New Year’s Day 
€690 

Sunday 5th Jan.2025 

€1,545 

Recently Baptised 

We welcome into the Faith Community: 
Willow Grace Lyons, Spaddagh  


